## THE LORD'S VINEYARD BAPTIST CHURCH



Diego Silang Ave., Las-ud, Caba, La Union

## PTR. FERDINAND G. ABENES

Dear Pastor and Church,

June 7, 2017

Greetings in the Most Precious Name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

Praised God for the last two months of evangelizing the Word of God, many people come to know the saving knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ. In our Daily Vacation Bible School, we have more or less 500 children, young people including adults that graduated, mostly in the remote and mountainous areas. We made it because of the unity and involvement of our church and for the help that God had bestowed. Last month, we celebrated our 17<sup>th</sup> anniversary and most of our visitors are from our missions in mountain areas. Also, we already started having Sunday Worship services in our two mission works.

Thank you Pastor for your continuous prayer and support.

God bless!

Sincerely,

PTR. FERDINAND G. ABENES